?? June 2013
Mr. Recep Tayyip Erdoğan

Prime Minister of the Republic of Turkey

Ankara Turkey 

By e-mail: receptayyip.erdogan@basbakanlik.gov.tr 

Ref: Violence against peaceful demonstrations in Istanbul and other cities of Turkey

Dear Mr. Prime Minister,

We write this letter to you as affiliates of the International Union of Food, Agricultural, Hotel, Restaurant, Catering, Tobacco and Allied Workers' Associations (IUF) representing millions of workers throughout the world, including trade unions of Turkey organized in food, hotel and agriculture sectors.

The global union movement is concerned at the use of brutal and excessive violence by government security forces against people peacefully exercising their rights of freedom of assembly, an essential part of freedom of expression. Turkish police actions have turned Istanbul, Ankara and other cities where demonstrations take place into battlegrounds and according to reports received, 4 people have died, many have been seriously injured and thousands are in custody. We remain concerned that your Government engages in such repression as a regular practice based on earlier episodes. Still fresh in our minds is this year’s May Day Celebrations, which were supposed to take place in Taksim Square in Istanbul. They turned to bloodshed after attacks on demonstrators by security forces using tear gas and other unacceptable police action.
Such brutality is unacceptable. 

Your Government calls itself a champion of democracy and human rights, but for such simple issues as Gezi Park in Istanbul; you only offered dialogue after days of intransigent behavior by your party leaders and mayors had led to increased levels of protest. In addition, your descriptions of so many of your own citizens as variously terrorists, looters and extremeists were provocative and potentially dangerous. Democracy is not just about the ballot box. The right to peaceful demonstration is a basic element of genuine democracy.

Rather than continuing repression and anti-democratic measures, the underlying reasons for the demonstrations should be recognized. Since the 2011 elections authoritarian actions by your governance have increased. This includes legal and illegal denial of fundamental trade union rights, adoption of laws that discourage rather than encourage the exercise of those rights, inaction, at best, against employers who deny workers' fundamental rights, abuses in the judiciary system, prevention of de facto application of legal strikes, and violence against trade unionists coupled with limits on freedom of assembly and expression. These constitute attacks on fundamental human rights and democracy.

We urgently call on you to take following actions to calm the current situation:

· The Government in Ankara should put an end to state violence against peaceful demonstrators and ensure that the right of freedom of expression and assembly is guaranteed in all public areas of Turkey.

· Those responsible for the thousands of injured people and the deaths of Mehmet Ayvalıtaş, Abdullah Cömert, Ethem Sarısülük and Mustafa Sarı should be held accountable, dismissed from their posts and prosecuted before the law.

· Detained citizens who attended the protests across the country should be immediately released with an official statement declaring that there will not be any investigations pursued into them.

· All the legal and practical barriers against the exercise of trade union rights are removed and the right to strike is respected

· KESK trade unionists, detained journalists and all others unjustly held for legitimate acts of protests and opposition should be released immediately.

Turkey and its people deserve much better. They deserve democracy and the protection of all their human rights, including trade union rights. We encourage your Government to move in that direction in the crucial days and weeks ahead.
Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely,
INSERT APPRPRIATE SIGNATURE(S)
CC:
Mr. Faruk Çelik, Minister of Labour and Social Security
